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[ PPA MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 09-2014,
September 09, 2014 ]

NEW PASSENGER TERMINAL FEE AT THE MANILA NORTH
HARBOR

Adopted: 09 September 2014 

Date Filed: 22 September 2014

Pursuant to the PPA Board of Directors’ Ex-Com Resolution No. 2014-1394, the new
Passenger Terminal Fee (PTF) of PhP84.82 (plus 12% VAT) or PhP95.00 (VAT
inclusive) at the Manila North Harbor is hereby approved.

The new PTF shall be effective 15 days after publication of this Circular in a national
newspaper of general circulation.

(SGD) JUAN C. STA. ANA

General Manager
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